
Notice to all PeopleSoft Users: 
In an effort to enhance security around the State of Georgia’s Peoplesoft applications 
(HR and FN) the Georgia Technology Authority (GTA) is requiring that all Peoplesoft 
users receive a client upgrade.  DHR’s Office of Information Technology (OIT) will be 
working with each office to ensure that they receive the updated client. 
 
For those users with zenned computers, no action is required on your part.  Over the next 
couple of weeks you will receive an automatic install of the new client.  On the day of 
your upgrade your old PeopleSoft icon will disappear and it will be replaced by a new 
one.   

 
Users with computers that have not been zenned and use PeopleSoft will be receiving 
visits from your local OIT support staff.  They will be installing the new client and you 
will see a new PeopleSoft icon.  This new icon will take you to a web page that looks like 
this: 

 
Enter your user id with the _HR or _FN. Then type your password and click Log In. 



 
Double click on the Phoenix FN or HR Productions Icon. 

 
 
 
Enter your user id with the _HR or _FN. Then type your password and click ok. 

 
 
 
 



 
 
Use your PeopleSoft User id and password and click ok.   

 
 
Make sure No Access and Never ask me again for this application is selected and click 
ok. 

 



Now you can use PeopleSoft as you normally do. 

 
 
 
If you experience any problems getting into PeopleSoft after you have been upgraded 
please feel free to call the DHR Helpdesk at 1-800-764-1017 for assistance. 
 
 


